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10/08/2014
Memo: Health Issues related to Entero Virus D68

To: Parent/Guardians of Salmon River School Students

From: Andrea Parnett, School Nurse

Many of you are aware the spread of a new virus which affects the respiratory systems of children, causing many of those affected to be hospitalized. We would like to clarify a few points that may be helpful in dealing with this.

The spread of this virus and the home remedies and precautions are not very different but just to be aware and take precautions if your child begins having signs of a virus such as runny nose with increased secretions, fever (or no fever), and cough.

The difference with this virus is that many, especially small, children begin to have trouble breathing, some very suddenly. If this becomes an issue then it may be necessary to call 911 or to see your family physician sooner if your child is very ill. Those up to early teens are the ones currently being affected with this virus but predominantly small children. An increased number of children have had to be hospitalized with treatments and support.

Please keep your child at home is she/he is ill for the first day of a severe cold/virus. If your child has a temperature, please keep home until the fever is gone for 24 to 48 hours and without sever symptoms in order to prevent spread of the virus.

Good hand washing is a necessity with elbow, or arm coughing, or coughing into a tissue and immediate disposal. Frequent liquids and treating a fever over 100.5 degrees as your physician recommends, should be observed. Please let the school personnel know if you child has this virus. You may call the school nurse or administration with questions related to having your child in school.

Thank you


